
 

 
 

“Peace with Justice” Sunday   
May 31, 2015 

 

This church-wide special Sunday of the United 
Methodist Church supports justice ministries in the 
United States and around the world. The theme for 
2015 is: “Hate Hurts, Peace Heals”. 
 

You are invited to READ for Peace! 
Everyone is invited to read a new book or re-read 
your favorite book about peace. We especially invite 
you to read with the children in your life. Our 
librarians at Salem have made this easy! Please 
visit the bulletin board and table located just outside 
the library to see books about PEACE!  We hope 
you will check one or two of these books out today! 
  

You are invited to PRAY for Peace! 
We encourage you to pray for peace. Perhaps 
you’d like to write a prayer and share it with others 
at: peaceheals@umc-gbcs.org 
 

You are invited to GIVE to promote Peace! 
Today, on “Peace with Justice Sunday”, we offer 
our gifts for peace. We do this with thanksgiving 
and hope in our hearts for all those working for 
justice and peace in the world.  A special offering 
envelope can be found in your bulletin. Please 
place your gifts in the offering plate as it is passed 
this morning during worship. Thank you!  
 

  
 

       Contemporary  
            Praise Worship 
                               & Communion 
 
 
 
                            
                                              Wednesday 
                    June 3, 6:30 pm 
                              @ Salem 
 
 

Sarah Circle Brunch 
Sarah Circle will meet for brunch on Wednesday, 
June 3rd at 10:00 am. They will gather at the 
Broadway Café in Waukesha, at the corner of 
Broadway & N. Hartwell Ave.  

News from Marie… 
 

Church School 
 

As our year comes to a 
close, special thanks 
goes out to all who 
volunteered their time to lead a rotation and/or 
provide snack for our fellowship time. Our children 
are so appreciative of your willingness to support 
our church school program. Our program at Salem 
is the foundation our children will build upon as they 
grow in their faith. You are a part of that foundation.  
 Our last church school class will be on 
Sunday, June 7th.  We will have a special project 
that will call us from worship after Children's Time. 
 We will be making box kites, under the leadership 
of Betty Henderson.  We will take a break to share 
ice cream sundaes, and then go out to fly our kites. 
This would be a great Sunday to bring a friend or 
two to share in this fun morning! 
 As we take some time off this summer to 
relax and refresh, please stay connected to God in 
prayer and activity. I will have fun activities available 
for each child to take home to use throughout the 
summer.  
 

Vacation Bible School 
 

First United Methodist in Waukesha will once again 
be hosting VBS this summer.  The dates are June 
14-18 from 6:00-8:30 PM. You do not need to 
commit to every night -- come when you can and 
bring along friends!!  You can use the following site 
to register: https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/fumc2015 

 
Salem will also be hosting a Summer Program 
toward the end of July or early August for several 
days.  More information will be coming out in the 
next couple of weeks.  Please watch your 
Announcement Page in the Sunday bulletins and 
the July Tidings for more information. 
 

A Special Thank You from Marie 
 

Words cannot begin to tell you how much your 
unanimous support means to me.  I have been 
thinking about becoming a pastor for many years. 
God has been encouraging me, and I now feel that 
the time is right.  Both Aaron and Nathan are 
headed off to college.  I have, hopefully, given them 
their wings, and now it is time for me to follow 
where God is calling.  I have such incredible 
support from my family and from my Salem family.   
I could not ask for more.  I pray you will continue to 
walk with me on this journey - wherever it may take 
me.  Each of you has given me so much love and 
encouragement.  I owe each of you so much.  I am 
truly grateful. 

mailto:peaceheals@umc-gbcs.org
https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/fumc2015


Praisefest 
 

A very special thank you goes out to all who 
participated and/or attended the Praisefest 
celebration on Sunday, May 17th.  Salem is truly 
blessed to have our groups: Recorders, Adult and 
Children's Choir and Handbells.  We are also 
blessed to have our soloists: Kurt Guenther and 
Ralph Yont.  It was so nice to host the Waukesha 
West men's choir "The West Side Gents" and also 
the Vintage Mix Quartet.  This service was a true 
inspiration and so meaningful to many.  Thank you 
to all for making this morning so special. 

 
 
 

 
 
Salem UMC wishes to congratulate the members 
of the graduation classes of 2015! 
 
Nathan Broege Waukesha West H.S. 
Sasha Bauer Brookfield Central H.S. 
Alison Campbell Mukwonago H.S. 
Liz Scrima  Waukesha South H.S. 
Jacob Lindsay Waukesha North H.S. 
Kendra Fischer UW Oshkosh 
 
We will honor our graduates in worship on Sunday 
morning, June 7th. We wish you much success in 
your future endeavors, and pray for God’s 
blessings as you enter new chapters in your life! 
 
 
 

We are very excited that 
Rick Andrus has been 
assigned as a local pastor 
at Zion United Methodist 
Church in Forest Junction, 
WI. Rick’s assignment is 
effective July 1, 2015.  We 
would like to honor both 
Rick & Andrea for their 

ministry here at Salem.  A farewell service will be 
part of worship on Sunday, June 7th.  The Nurture 
Committee will host a farewell reception with cake 
and punch following worship.  We hope everyone 
can join us on this special day as we send Rick & 
Andrea off with our prayers and well-wishes! 
 
 
  

The Next Food 
Pantry Sunday is 

June 14th 
 

It’s All About 
Father’s Day! 

 

Our focus this month for the food pantry is on meat!  
Meat - as in canned proteins:  spam, tuna, salmon, 
chicken, stews, and pasta with meat!  As always, 
any non-perishables or monetary donations are 
welcome.  Mark your monetary donations with 
“Food Pantry” and place in the regular Offering 
Plate during the Offertory.   
 
 
 

 Ingathering 2015:  
June 12-15 

 

The Wisconsin Annual 
Conference is being held on 
June 12-15.  During the 
month of May, Salem will be 
seeking monetary donations 
for Personal Dignity Kits.  The 
personal dignity kit is in 

response to the need to provide for the poor 
amongst us. This kit will be used primarily for 
economic aid within the United States, but is not 
limited to where it can be sent.  It is composed of a 
razor, toothbrush, toothpaste, nail clippers, hand 
towel, wash cloth, shampoo, deodorant, soap, and 
a comb.  We are asking for monetary donations 
only, for delivery to the Ingathering Event.  Watch 
for more information on the Outreach bulletin board!  
 
 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE for Linden Grove BINGO! 
 

Wednesday, June 24th  
 

Our United Methodist Women will once again be 
hosting BINGO at Linden Grove.  We are looking for 
donations of prizes. These would include: stuffed 
animals, chain jewelry, greeting cards for Birthdays, 
Get well, Friendship and Thank You.  Boxes of 
kleenex are always welcomed.  A small donation 
can be given for sugar free candy, fresh fruits and 
kleenex. Please place prizes in a designated basket 
in the Narthex.  We will also need volunteers! A sign 
up sheet will be posted early in June. Any 
questions, please contact JoAnn Hauenstine. 
 

Wanted: 
Monetary 
Donations 

for the 
purchase of 

Personal 
Dignity Kits 



 

  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
The Wisconsin Annual Conference of the United 
Methodist Church will be held June 12-15 at the 
Madison Marriott West in Middleton, Wisconsin. 
Attending Annual Conference from Salem will be: 
Pastor Jorge, Kim Newton (Lay Member to Annual 
Conference) and Rick Andrus (Alternate Lay 
Member).   
 At this Annual Conference we will celebrate 
missions, grow through Bible Study, ordain and 
commission clergy, elect delegates to General and 
Jurisdictional Conferences, recognize retirees, and 
more!   
 Also this year, we will prepare for our 
Conference to transition from eight districts to five 
with new district lines and Superintendents. We will 
celebrate the success of the No More Malaria 
campaign and rejoice for the lives we have saved 
through our generous giving. 
 Please keep all Clergy and Lay Members in 
your prayers as they attend the Annual Conference. 
 
 
 

Hebron House  

“Moving” Baskets  
 

For over 30 years, Hebron 
House of Hospitality has been 
the largest nonprofit provider 
of services to the homeless 
men, women and children in 
Waukesha County. Their 
mission is to prevent 

homelessness by providing home, help and hope to 
those in need.  On average, the agency serves over 
2,000 people a year.  They provide food, clothing, 
and shelter for those who need it most. 
 

How can Salem help??? 
 

Over the summer months, we will be asking for help 
to fill “moving” baskets for people moving out of the 
shelter into their new homes.  Watch for laundry 
baskets in need of items…flashlights, batteries, 
garbage bags, cleaning supplies etc…whatever 
someone moving in to their new home may need to 
get started!  Watch for more information on the 
Outreach Bulletin board. 
 

  

Hope Center’s  
7th Annual Golf 

Outing is Coming Up! 
  
July is coming fast, so make 
sure to sign up for Hope 
Center’s 7th Annual Tee Up 
For Hope on July 13th!  It is 
at a new location this year, 

Broadlands Golf Club.  For more information, visit 
http://www.hopecenterwi.org/ 

 

Have You Heard??  

We really enjoy posting your 
announcements of births 
(children, grandchildren, 
etc.), special anniversaries, 
celebrations, etc. in the 
Tidings!  We are a church family and enjoy hearing 
these tidbits of wonderful news! If you have a photo, 
please email that to the church office also 
(office@salemonthehill.org) and we’ll include it. 

 
 
 

 

 
 
  

  
 

 
New Addresses:  

Please change the following in your Salem 
directories: 
 
Jim Prescott 
2021 Madera St. Apt. 3 
Waukesha, WI  54189 
Same phone: 262-894-8353 

 
CSC Steven Stachowicz 
98-410 Koauka Loop 28J 
Aiea, HI  96701 
Phone: 808-780-8827 

 
Kermit Bohning’s Email address: 
kbohning1@gmail.com 

 
 
 

http://www.wisconsinumc.org/connections/conference-news/latest-news/1378-redistricting-plan-announced
mailto:office@salemonthehill.org


Serving Salem in June: 
 

Sunday, June 7 
Greeters: Ralph & Sue Yont 
Acolyte: Sydney Hernandez 
PowerPoint: Gary Wollenzien 
Worship Leader: Marie Broege 
Liturgists: Doug Lindsay & Gary Wollenzien 
Children’s Time: Marie Broege 
Serving Communion: Ken & Judy Schimpf 
Flowers: OPEN 
Refreshments: Broeges/Nurture 
 
Sunday, June 14 
Greeters: Bob & Bonnie Stuempfig 
Acolyte: Cole Cochran 
PowerPoint: Harriet Young 
Worship Leader: Ken Schimpf  
Liturgists: Ken & Judy Schimpf  
Children’s Time: Judy Schimpf 
Flowers: Rob & Gladys Roszkowski 
Refreshments: Mildred Walsh 
 
Sunday, June 21: 
Greeters: Dick & Nancy Mueller 
Acolyte: Alison Campbell 
PowerPoint: John Klopp  
Worship Leader: Bill Pardoe 
Liturgists: Peggy Barnes & Marlys Tesch 
Children’s Time: Pastor Jorge 
Flowers: Steve & Marie Broege 
Refreshments: Bill & Sandy Pardoe 
 
Sunday, June 28: 
Greeters: Brian & Debbie Campbell 
Acolyte: Isaac Chapin 
PowerPoint: Paul Becher 
Worship Leader: Marlys Tesch 
Liturgists: Carol Becher & Donna Reichert  
Children’s Time: Kim Newton 
Flowers: Wes Ehlke 
Refreshments: OPEN 
 

 

 
 

      LECTIONARY for June 
  

June 7 1 Samuel 8:4-20  
  Psalm 138 
  2 Corinthians 4:13 – 5:1 
  Mark 3:20-35 
 
June 14 1 Samuel 15:34 – 16:13 
  Psalm 20 or Psalm 72 
  2 Corinthians 5:6-10, 14-17 
  Mark 4:26-34 
 
June 21 1 Samuel 17: 32-49 
  Psalm 9:9-20 
  2 Corinthians 6:1-13 
  Mark 4:35-41 
    
June 28 2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27 
  Psalm 130 
  2 Corinthians 8:7-15 
  Mark 5:21-43 
 
 
 

 

 
     June   7  Harriet Marks 
  11 Jim Tonz 
  12  Marc Loppnow 
  12  Gloria Rongstad 
  12 Jose Agpoon 
  17  Paula Cooley 
  24  Patrick Tonz 
  25  Nathan Broege 
  27  Brenda LoPresti 

 

 
 

 


